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January 12, 2002

Honorable Tom Torlakson

State Capitol, Room 2068

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: Support of SB 500

Dear Senator Torlakson:

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) supports SB 500, which would upgrade the notice requirement for scheduling utility repairs.  This pro-consumer bill would make it mandatory for the utility to notify the customer of the required four hour repair window, and when that window begins, at the time the customer schedules the repair service whether or not the customer requests this information.

ORA supports efforts to improve service quality.  While the law requires that utilities provide customers with a four hour window to within which to schedule repairs, ORA noted in a complaint case filed with the Commission in early 2000
 that customers who try to reach Pacific Bell to schedule a repair appointment are met with an automated system that assigns them appointment windows up to 11 hours long with no readily apparent means for customers to request a 4-hour appointment window.   The Commission found that Pacific's failure to expressly notify customers when they call its 611 repair service of the availability of a four-hour appointment window violates § 451 in that it does not "promote the safety, health, comfort and convenience of its patrons...and the public.”
ORA believes that the changes to Civil Code Section 1722 proposed by SB 500 will save ratepayers the wages lost from waiting all day for the utility to arrive and also improve repair response times in California by making the utilities more accountable to customers. Currently, Section 1722 requires a utility to notify customers of this four hour repair window through writing three times a year, but does not require them to notify the customer at the time the repair service is scheduled, unless the customer specifically requests to know when his four hour window commences.  SB 500 would eliminate the written notice requirements, but make it mandatory for utilities to inform the customer of when the four hour repair window commences at the time they schedule the repair.  This change also comports with the recent CPUC decision in the above mentioned complaint case (D.01-12-021) which states:  "Pacific shall modify its Interactive Voice Response system to alert the caller before an appointment is made that a four-hour appointment is available, and provide an opportunity to request a four-hour appointment."   The changes proposed by SB 500 would go further, and apply to all utilities.  
ORA looks forward to working with your office by testifying in support of the bill and assisting with any amendments which might be necessary to clarify the bill’s intent and to insure its success.  Please contact me or Diana Brooks of our staff at 415-703-1445, if ORA can be of further assistance to you in providing additional information or clarification regarding our related activities or our position in this matter.  

Respectfully

David Morse

Senior Program Manager

916-327-2301

cc: Senator Deborah Bowen, Chair, Senate Energy, Utilities and Communications Committee

      Linda Adams, Governor’s Office

� C.00-11-018, ORA vs. Pacific Bell.  
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